Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
QCAusa
The Central Florida Expressway Authority announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, March 31, 2016, 5:00 p.m. ‒ 7:00 p.m.
PLACE: Central Florida Christian Academy, Gymnasium, Central Florida Christian Academy, Gymnasium, 700 Good Homes Road, Orlando, FL 32818
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Central Florida Expressway Authority (CFX) is planning to widen State Road 408 between Good Homes Road and Hiawassee Road. The project will include new travel lanes and proposed sound walls parallel to SR 408 along sections of the project area. The meeting will be an open-house format where the public will be able to obtain project information and speak with members of the project team.

The Central Florida Expressway Authority performs noise studies during the design phase of capacity improvement projects. During the design phase for this project, a noise analysis was conducted and locations were identified where a sound wall would be a viable measure to reduce traffic noise. The Central Florida Expressway Authority is now trying to determine the level of support from nearby property owners and residents for the construction of these sound walls. The proposed sound wall concepts will be presented at the March 31st meeting.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Brian Hutchings, Senior Communications Specialist, at the Central Florida Expressway Authority, (407)383-5817, Brian.Hutchings@CFXway.com.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Brian Hutchings, Senior Communications Specialist, at the Central Florida Expressway Authority, (407)383-5817, Brian.Hutchings@CFXway.com. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
If any person decides to appeal any decision made by the Board with respect to any matter considered at this meeting or hearing, he/she will need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceeding is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence from which the appeal is to be issued.
For more information, you may contact: Brian Hutchings, Senior Communications Specialist, at the Central Florida Expressway Authority, (407)383-5817, Brian.Hutchings@CFXway.com.
